FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Does each school intend to issue a fixed penalty notice to pupils’ families for non-attendance in September 2020? - A yes/no answer broken down by the individual schools – 
Answer:

This information is not held by the Local Authority.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

What is the school’s or local authority’s fixed penalty amount for non-attendance? - in GBP, broken down by the individual schools if applicable 

The amount is derived from the regulations and it is a fixed amount of £60 if paid within 21 days and £120 if paid within 28 days.
Of the pupils eligible to return to school in June 2020, what percentage of pupils actually attended full time for the whole month June 2020 - broken down by the individual schools. 

Please see the attached sheet. 
Please note that year 10 children were not offered full-time education in line with government advice.  
As arrangements for children in special schools were determined according to need we are not able to determine this without looking at individual records.   Issuing of penalty notices depends on individual circumstances and is managed on a case by case basis.  Therefore we do not, at this point, know whether schools intend to issue penalty notices.  

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
